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Meetings

Winslow City Council 2nd 
Mon @ 7:00 pm

WCDC board 2nd Tue @ 7:00 
pm @ Winslow Library Con-
ference Room

Ozark Folkways Guild Board 
3rd Sat @ 1:00 pm

Winslow Home Ext 3rd Tue 
@ 1:00 pm

Boston Mountain Quilters 
Ozark Folkways 10:00 a.m. 
Mondays Potluck Lunch

BMFD Board Meeting 2nd 
Thurs @ 7:00 p.m.

United Methodist Women 
1st Mon. 10 a.m. at the 
church.

BMFD meets 1st & 3rd Mon-
day at 7:00 p.m. at BMFS

Friends Of The Library 1st 
Tuesday at 7:00 pm at Win-
slow Library.

Baptist Women 1st and 3rd 
Monday at 1pm at FBC.

Wool & Wheel Hand Spin-
ners 3rd Saturday 10am at 
Ozark Folkways.

4-H Club 4:15 pm @Boston 
Mountain Fire Station Wed

Community Meals Board 2nd 
Mon 4:00 pm at the Winslow 
Community Meals Building.

Goat Keepers 3rd Thursday 
6:30 PM. Fellowship Baptist 
Church.  Call Geri Ramsfield 
479 409-8230 for more 
info

Winslow Library Hours: 
Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday, & Saturday  
9:00 AM  to 5:00 PM
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Recycling On

There will be Recycling on 
the 4th of July, 9:00 - 12:00 
so be sure to gather up all 
your recyclable items and 
bring  them down to pick-
up units.

Bible School

There are two churches scheduling Summer 
Bible School in July.  Winslow Assembly of 
God has scheduled Crocodile Dock from Mon-
day, July 20 to Friday, July 25 from 6:30 to 8:30 
PM.  

Winslow First Baptist Church is presenting  
“Hop on Board the Boomerang Express” Sun-
day July 26 until Thursday July 30 from 6:00 
to8:00 PM.  

There is more information in the Flyers in  this 
paper.

Don’t Forget The 
Winslow 4th Of July 

Celebration
Don’t spend your money on expensive gas when 
you can see one of the Best Fireworks Shows 
right here in your own Hometown.

Make your plans now to join all your friends and 
neighbors at Winslow Ball Park to celebrate our 
Nation’s Birthday.

There will be games, live music, lots of good 
company, plenty of visiting and best of all will be 
the fantastic fireworks display that gets better 
each year.

The Friends of the Library will open the Conces-
sion Stand at 5:00 PM with Hot Dogs, Nachos, Dill 
Pickles on a stick, Tea, Sodas, Ice Cream Bars, 
and several other munchies.  

Storytime 
Storytime at the Winslow Library continues un-
til July 23rd.   All K-6 kids are invited to attend 
and enjoy a fun filled hour with Ms Sherry every 
Thursday morning at 10:00 AM.  Younger children 
may attend with parental supervision.

If that won’t fit into your schedule the other ru-
ral libraries have Storytime at different times and 
days.  Check it out and don’t miss this great op-
portunity.
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Birth 
Announcements

Didn’t get the information in time for this month’s paper.

Now you can pay at the pump!
We Gladly Accept Food Stamps!  

 We Reserve the Right to Limit Quantities
AFS

Affiliated Foods Southwest

 HWY 71 & 170  WEST FORK, ARKANSAS 
OPEN 7 AM -  9 PM      7 DAYS A WEEK  PH:  479-839-3232

Mexican Buffets 
At Sky-Vue Lodge

Many of our patrons have been ask-
ing when we will hold the next Mexican 
Buffet. We thought it would happen in 
July but our boys have been invited to 
play on an All Star baseball team. The 
seemingly endless baseball season will 
not end now until mid-July. We will be 
gone in early to mid-August so we are 
looking at September for our first buf-
fet. Thank you for your patience with 
us and our active family. We will keep 
you informed when the next buffet will 
take place.
Your hosts,
Glenn and Janice
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Pense Family Reunion

 July 25, 2009. 

The Pense Family Reunion will be held Saturday, July 25, 2009 at 
Lake Fort Smith State Park Pavilion.

Bring your lawn chairs and a food dish.

If you sing or play, bring your musical instrument or just come re-
lax and enjoy lots of good company.

Come Early   Stay All Day!!

Please RSVP 

For more information and RSVP you can email:  
Debbie		  dhudson@uark.edu
Joan		  joanpense@centurytel.net
Gena		  gpense@greenland.k12.ar.us

or call or write Joan Pense at P.O. Box 255, 
Mountainburg, AR 72946      Telephone   479-369-2414

The Rains Did Fall
And So Did Hwy 71

By Jo Kyle

The Big Flashing Sign at the bottom of the mountain near the entrance 
on Hwy 74 to Winslow says”

“Road Closed 10 Miles”.
“State Park Open”

According to the Arkansas State Highway Department, the heavy rain 
we had this spring caused the east lane of the highway to slide off the 
mountainside about 10 miles south of Winslow and about 2.5 miles north 
of Mountainburg.  The traffic was cut down to one lane at first but now the 
slide has extended into the one lane that was open on the west side of 
the road.  The road is now closed.  This is causing a lot of inconvenience 
and expense for people who live on the Winslow side of the road clos-
ing and work south of Winslow in Ft. Smith, Alma or Van Buren etc.   An 
article in the Arkansas Democrat Gazette on June 24 2009 mentioned 
the problem for fire crews and emergency units coming from the south to 
answer calls on the north side of the closing.  They are working on how 
to solve that problem.

It is also affecting tourism to Lake Ft. Smith  and Artist Point coming from 
the south.  Travelers with large RVs have to go to West Fork, get off I-540 
and come back south to get to Lake Ft. Smith State Park.  
The Highway Commission is estimating about 2 weeks time frame to fix 
the problem.  In the meantime try not to schedule activities or shopping 
in the Ft. Smith/Alma area unless you plan to take I-540.

Fun at the Park
By Ginger Fritch

Saturday evening, June 20 a bunch of local friends got together to create 
quite an evening for everyone who attended.

Darrell Center showed up with enough BBQued bear and wild boar to 
feed a small army.  There were quite a few who brought drinks and side 
dishes.  Then Jesse Dean and his band Left of Center kicked up some 
real wild music to entertain the masses and to promote their new album 
”Theory of Revolution”.

The ballpark was pretty full and everyone seemed to be having lots of 
fun. 
If you weren’t there, you missed a fun, relaxing evening all at no charge.

Jesse’s new album is really special.  If you haven’t bought yours yet, you 
should hurry before they are all sold out.

Thanks to Jesse and all his friends for helping to make Winslow a great 
place to live.

Greenland S.O.S. Yard Sale
By Ginger Fritch

June 13th, we started selling at the Greenland “Save Our School” Yard 
Sale before 7:00 AM and kept up a steady stream until 5:00 PM.  It was a 
big success.  I’d like to thank all you kind souls who made donations, all 
the shoppers and the dozen or so tireless workers who kept everything 
running smooth.

A very special THANKS to the Baptist Women of Winslow who donated 
all we could stuff into my great big van and to J. R. and Celeste Jenkins 
who filled the same van with all sorts of great merchandise for our sale.  

S.O.S. took in $762.22 and donated the few things left to a charitable 
organization at one of the local churches.  Nothing was wasted.

We are looking forward to doing this again in the fall.  How about October 
10th?  Start saving for this sale now!!!

PUPPIES TO GIVE AWAY
FREE TO A GOOD HOME  LAB-HEELER MIX PUPPIES 
13 WEEKS OLD.  HAND-RAISED, GOOD WITH CHIL-
DREN, CATS, AND OTHER PUPPIES.  CALL
479-634-2111 OR 479-502-4131.

If at first you don’t succeed, skydiving is not for you.
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WINSLOW LOVED ONES  
WE HAVE LOST

Only two people signed the Declaration of 
Independence on July 4: John Hancock and 
Charles Thomson. Most of the rest signed on 
August 2, but the last signature wasn’t  added 
until 5 years later. 

Viola “Polly” Caveness
(April 10, 1913 - June 14, 2009)

Viola S. Caveness, 96, originally of Winslow Arkansas, passed away 
June 14, 2009, at White County Hospital. She had made Beebe, AR her 
home for the last several years. 

She worked along with her husband for over forty years at Burns Gables 
Restaurant on Hwy. 71 in Winslow. 

Viola was preceded in death by her husband Kenneth; her parents, 
Washington Ervin and Cora Etta (Ellis) Stone; sister Faye Neal; brothers 
Bedford, Louis, Clarence, Elton and W. C. (Top) Stone. 

She is survived by her caregivers, her nieces Jean Bradford of Beebe, 
Bobbie Loftin of Hensley and nephew C. D. Neal of Houston, Texas; and 
several other nieces and nephews. Graveside service were Thursday, 
June 18, 2009, at Fayetteville National Cemetery, under the direction of 
Moore’s Chapel.

Joe Rasori
(May 21, 1939 - June 15, 2009)

U.S. Veteran 
Joe Rasori, 70, of Winslow, died Monday, June 15, 2009 at Washington 
Regional Medical Center.

He was born May 21, 1939 at Chicago, Illinois, the son of Joseph & Maria 
Pernini Rasori.

He was a farmer, a member of V.F.W. Post #146 & a Catholic. He was a 
United States Marine veteran of the Vietnam War.

He is survived by: His wife: Mary Rasori.   A sister: Lillian Moroni of Glen 
Ellyn, IL.   Several brothers & sisters-in-law

Memorial services were held Tuesday, June 23 at Moore’s Chapel. Offici-
ating was Rev. Phil Misenheimer.   Burial was at the National Cemetery, 

Memorials may be made to: American Heart Association Memorial & 
Tribute Processing Center P. O. Box 1653 Topeka, KS 66601-1653 

Kenneth Wayne Butler
(March 31, 1971 - June 6, 2009)

Kenneth Wayne Butler, 38, of Sunset, died Saturday, June 6, 2009. He 
was born March 31, 1971 in Fayetteville, Arkansas, the son of Larry Ken-
neth and Loretta Wright Butler.

He was a truck driver who loved to hunt and fish with his sons. He was 
preceded in death by mother, Loretta Bohannon and infant twin broth-
ers.

He is survived by: His wife: Kelly Butler and their sons, Austin and Aubrey 
Butler of the home His father: Larry Butler of Rogers A brother: Christo-
pher Butler of Rogers

Funeral service was held at Friday, June 12 at Unity Covenant Church 
in West Fork. Officiating will be Chaplain Delmar Ferrell and Rev. Brian 
Bowerman Burial was in Sunset Cemetery, under the direction of Moore’s 
Chapel 

Pallbearers were Christopher Butler, Rick Shepherd, Travis Eddings, 
Robert Bayliss, Bill Kelley, William Kelley, Clint Kelley and Raymond Day. 
Honorary pallbearers will be Dalton Shepherd, Hunter Eddings, Weldon 
Eddings, Billy Eddings, Coy Eddings, Robert Eddings, Steve Hensley, 
Ron Lowery, Jason Cole and Jack Guinn.

In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to the Austin and Aubrey 
Butler Contribution Fund c/o Arvest Bank P. O. Box 1327 Fayetteville, AR 
72702 Acct. #0039979610 

Wendell Vance Sallee
(August 25, 1964 - June 16, 2009)

Wendell Vance Sallee, 44, of Fayetteville, died Tuesday, June 16, 2009 
at his home.

He was born August 25, 1964 at Fayetteville, the son of Dempsey W. & 
Mary Paschal Sallee.

He was a former employee of Kelly Excavating Company & a graduate of 
Elkins High School.

He is survived by: His mother: Mary Sallee of the Brannon Mountain 
Community A brother: Wayne Sallee of Brashears His grandmother: 
Bonnie Paschal of Hazel Valley Two nephews: Clayton & Matthew Sallee 
of Prairie Grove Uncles & aunts: Jerry & Deloris Paschal of Elkins John & 
Karen Paschal of Fayetteville Janie & Dolan Noisewater of Hazel Valley

Funeral services were held Saturday, June 20 at Nickell Memorial Church. 
Burial was in Nickell Cemetery, under the direction of Moore’s Chapel.  
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3rd ANNUAL BLACK BEAR 
HARESCRAMBLE 

MOTOCROSS RACE 

The 3rd Annual Black Bear 
Harescramble Motocross Race 
was very exciting! Sunday June 
21st on Hazel Valley Road. John 
Rhodes, host of the race was 
interviewed live on KNWA 51 
on June 18th prior to the race.

102 Riders entered!!! Famous 
pros like Zach Ingram and Brian 
Vaughn competed, it was thrills, 
thrills, thrills!!

Mark your calender for next 
year in June! And if you are 
interested in getting into the sport of motocross call John 
Rhodes at 479-643-2658

These pics are just the tip of the iceberg, the live action was 
incredible!  One rider wore a special helmet camera and 
filmed the race from the drivers seat!!!

Baseball Tournament
By Ginger Fritch

The last weekend in June, a Baseball Tournament was held at Winslow 
Ball Park. They played a scrimmage game on Friday night, and really 
got down to business on Saturday playing from 8:30 in the morning until 
late into the night.  One half of the proceeds from entrance fees  were 
donated to Winslow Community Meals.
Winslow Community Meals operate was asked to operate the conces-
sion stand giving them the opportunity to raise extra money always badly 
needed for the Community Meals Program.  

Thanks to Eugene Stockton for organizing the Tournament  and the City 
of Winslow for allowing it to happen!!

Progress at 
Winslow Community Meals

By Ginger Fritch

After four years of saying “We need,”  “You do it.” “I’m goin’ a’s” and other 
put off, we finally got insulation in the attic of the Winslow Community 
Meals Building last week.  What a difference it makes!!  It’s so cool with 
far less effort.  This should really help cut our electric and gas bills. 

We finally got a badly needed load of gravel for our parking lots.  One 
more time, Daniel Smith came to the rescue and smoothed everything 
out perfectly.   What would we do without that young man??

Lost, Strayed, or Stolen?
By Ginger Fritch

After 34 years of just hanging around near the large telescope at Artist 
Point, the large sign “Saddle Canyon, Scenic View” just vanished into 
thin air.

Have you seen it hanging around some strange place?  It’s really needed 
back where it came from.  Any info you have please call Angie at 479-
369-2226 or just help the poor old thing return to Artist Point, no ques-
tions asked.

Thank you.

Meet Me At The Movie

Winslow First Baptist Church will present a free children’s movie on Sat-
urday, July 18, from 1:00 to 2:30 PM.  

Preschool children must be accompanied by an adult.  

For more information call 634-2871 or 634-7190.



OZARK FOLKWAYS NEWS
By Connie Wright

 

            This year, Summer Art Camp takes place the last week of July, 
Monday the 27th through Friday the 31st. Call 634-3791 to register. Chil-
dren should be registered by the 20th of July. We really need to know 
how many children are coming in order to have enough supplies on hand 
to take care of them. This year’s activities were planned last April and 
although the theme coincides with the county library theme, our activities 
are entirely different, designed to stretch young minds. 

            The Wool and Wheel Spinners had a very interesting program 
in June. Joey Arnold, a weaver specializing in authentic Scottish tartan 
plaids, gave a presentation on Kilt construction. This was all the more 
interesting because Joey was attired in the traditional costume from head 
to toe. He certainly made a hit with the spinners and is going to be a 
regular member of their group because he wants to learn to hand spin 
and hand dye the yarns. Joey is a sixth generation weaver from Berryville 
and he has promised to be part of the program for the September Fiber 
Arts Fair to take place the 19th of September.

            And, speaking of weaving, the long-cherished dream of having 
a weaving studio at Ozark Folkways has become a reality. This month, 
Bill Stapp of Ruby brought in the weaving supplies left to Folkways by his 
mother, Patty Stapp, who was a master weaver. Patty created a notebook 
to guide us in restoring the large barn loom that lives in our museum, and 
her notebook is on display there. It is a great resource for anyone wish-
ing to restore a barn loom. Among the supplies from her estate were an 
extensive library of her weaving resource books and lesson plans, com-
plete with examples and illustrations of different patterns and designs. 
We also have her large four harness floor loom and are presently look-
ing for a knowledgeable volunteer to demonstrate an on-going weaving 
project on a weekly basis.  The studio will be known as the Patty Stapp 
Weaving Studio in her honor. Patty’s husband, John, an attorney, was at 
one time President of the Board when the organization was known as 
Ozark Native Crafts.  Many fine people have, over time, contributed to 
the organization, each one leaving his, or her, own unique stamp. This is 
a very special gift.

            The quilters are working on a red, white and blue quilt with patriotic 
emblems that will be coming along well just in time for the Fourth of July. 
Stop in and take a peek. 

            Rug hookers are always invited to come to walk-in Friday rug 
hooking days. This is a good time to exchange hints, tips, seek solutions 
to rug hooking problems and socialize.

            The Thursday art group is currently working on “stuffies” for an 
on-line competition. Who knows, one or all of our projects may end up 
published in a national format. Erin Chapman leads this group and is 
always challenging us with something new to try. She makes us grow, in 
spite of ourselves. The 22nd of this month, the art group will be entertain-
ing the Lunch Bunch artists who are associated with the Center for Art 
and Education from Van Buren. 

            The September Fiber Arts Fair prospectus will be going out soon. 
There is $1500.00 available for prizes so call right away to get your name 
on the mailing list. 

Ozark Folkways, 22733 North Highway 71, Winslow, AR  72959,
 Ph: 479-634-3791

Hours are 10-6 daily, 12-1 on Sunday and closed on Wednesday.   

Movie in the Park
When was the last time you went to an outdoor movie? 

Saturday evening WCDC presented the movie Indiana Jones and Raid-
ers of the Lost Ark  outdoors on the  “big screen” at the Winslow Ball 
Park.  

This was the first of the monthly movies that will be shown at the stage in 
the park this summer.  The cost of admission is $1.00 each or $5.00 for 
a family.  With admission, you can vote on the movie for the next month 
from a selection of 4 movies.  The choices for next month were “Field of 
Dreams,” “Singing in the Rain,” “Ghostbusters,” and “The Gods Must be 
Crazy.”  I haven’t heard which one received the most votes so it will be 
a surprise for all of us when the flyers come out in July announcing the 
movie and the date.   

Winslow Community Meals ran the concession stand that served both 
the moviegoers and the attendees of the Baseball Tournament on the 
other field.

The Friends of the Winslow Library held a cakewalk and several people 
took home some luscious looking cakes, cupcakes and cobblers.

Watch for the flyers for the July movie and plan to come out to the Ball 
Park for a great time.  Just be sure to bring your lawn chairs or a blan-
ket.   

Tip About Your Car Keys  
From an Internet Friend

 PUT YOUR CAR KEYS BESIDE YOUR BED AT NIGHT

Tell your spouse, your children, your neighbors, your parents, your Dr
Office, the check out Girl at the market, everyone you run across.
 
Put your car keys beside your bed at night. If you hear a noise outside
your home or someone trying to get in your house, just press the panic
button for your car. The alarm will be set off, and the horn will
continue to sound until either you turn it off or the car battery dies.

This tip came from a neighborhood watch coordinator. Next time you 
come home for the night and you start to put your keys away, think of 
this:

It’s a security alarm system that you probably already have and requires  
no installation. Test it. It will go off from most everywhere inside
your house and will keep honking until your battery runs down or until
you reset it with the button on the key fob chain. It works if you park
in your driveway or garage If your car alarm goes off when someone is
trying to break in your house, odds are the burglar rapist won’t stick
around... after a few seconds all the neighbors will be looking out
their windo ws to see who is out there and sure enough the criminal
won’t
want that. And remember to carry your keys while walking to your car in
a parking lot. The alarm can work the same way there.....

This is something that s hould really be shared with everyone. Maybe it
could save a life or a sexual abuse crime.

This would also be useful for any emergency, such as a heart attack, 
where you can’t reach a phone.

My Mom has suggested to my Dad that he carry his car keys with him in  
case he falls outside and she doesn’t hear him. He can activate the car
alarm from anywhere in the yard and then she’ll know there’s a prob-
lem.
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Winslow 4-H Club 
News
by Nancy Hill

 The 4H Club is staying busy making crafts to enter into the Washington 
County Fair.  We had a meeting on June 10 at the fire station and talked 
about the upcoming summer events.  The annual county Survivor camp 
is on June 30 - July 1 at the Pauline Whitaker arena.  Several members 
have signed up to participate.  They know what a great time they will 
have. 

    We had a special project meeting on June 17.  Members were able 
to create 4 different crafts including Tie Dyeing a shirt, a door hanger, a 
magnet, and decorating an ornament. 

    Our next meeting will be changed from July 8 to July 15 due to a conflict 
of scheduling.  We will meet at the fire station on the 15th at 10.00 in the 
morning with a quick meeting, then get started on more crafts.  We will 
also have another project day on July 22 at 10.00.

    When fruits and vegetables start coming off we will have days of food 
preservation.  Enjoy your summer and keep cool. 

Tractor Parade
By Ginger Fritch

Is Anyone Interested In Another Tractor Parade?

Zack Reagan and myself are working on plans for one at this time.  It’s 
tentatively planned for September 19th.  We are hoping for more local 
participation this year.  With any luck  we’ll all be out of the hay fields with 
nothing more pressing than meeting with friends, old and new, having 
a great ride, a BBQ lunch to follow and possibly a little live music.  Any 
questions or suggestions please call Zack at 479-236-4810 or Ginger at 
479-634-5332 evenings.

The graveside service just barely finished, when there was 
massive clap of thunder, followed by a tremendous bolt of 
lightning, accompanied by even more thunder rumbling in 
the distance.  The little old man looked at the pastor and 
calmly said, “Well, She’s there!”



The Signers 
of the 

Declaration of Independence  

Have you ever wondered what happened to the 56 men
who signed the Declaration of  Independence ?

Five signers were captured by the British as traitors,
and tortured before they died.

Twelve had their homes ransacked and burned.
Two lost their sons serving in the Revolutionary Army;
another had two sons captured.

Nine of the 56 fought and died from wounds or
hardships of the Revolutionary War.

They signed and they pledged their lives, their fortunes,
and their sacred honor.

What kind of men were they?

Twenty-four were lawyers and jurists.
Eleven were merchants,
nine were farmers and large plantation owners;
men of means, well educated,
but they signed the Declaration of Independence
knowing full well that the penalty would be death if
they were captured.
Carter Braxton of Virginia, a wealthy planter and
trader, saw his ships swept from the seas by the
British Navy. He sold his home and properties to
pay his debts, and died in rags.

Thomas McKeam was so hounded by the British
that he was forced to move his family almost constantly.
He served in the Congress without pay, and his family
was kept in hiding. His possessions were taken from him,
and poverty was his reward.

Vandals or soldiers looted the properties of Dillery, Hall, Clymer,
Walton, Gwinnett, Heyward, Ruttledge, and Middleton.

At the battle of  Yorktown , Thomas Nelson, Jr., noted that
the British General Cornwallis had taken over the Nelson
home for his headquarters. He quietly urged General
George Washington to open fire. The home was destroyed,
and Nelson died bankrupt.

Francis Lewis had his home and properties destroyed.
The enemy jailed his wife, and she died within a few months.

John Hart was driven from his wife’s bedside as she was dying.
Their 13 children fled for their lives. His fields and his gristmill
were laid to waste. For more than a year he lived in forests
and caves, returning home to find his wife dead and his
children vanished.
So, take a few minutes while enjoying your 4th of July holiday and
silently thank these patriots. It’s not much to ask for the price they paid.

Remember: Freedom Is Never Free!

Winslow Community Meals 
Raffle

Winslow Community Meals is raffling 
off this rifle:

Remington 700 CDL 
Boone & Crockett Edition 

270 WIN with 24” Fluted Barrel 
& Laminate Stock

Complete with a 3x9x40 Nikon Scope
Over a $1000.00 Retail Value.

Tickets are $10.00 each or 3 for $25.00.  The 
drawing will be Labor Day in conjunction with oth-
er Labor Day activities.  Just in time for hunting 
season.

You must be 18 years of age to win

You do not need to be present to win, but you 
must pass a background check before delivery.

Rifle may be seen at Mountain Top Gun Shop.  
Tickets are available at the Gun Shop, Winslow 
Community Meals or from any WCM Board Mem-
ber.
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HAIR CARE
FASHIONS

SALON
53 Main

West Fork, AR

OPEN 
TUESDAY -FRIDAY 
7:30 AM - 5:30 PM

SATURDAY 
7:30 AM TO 12:00 PM

WALK-INS WELCOME
EVENING APPOINT-
MENTS AVAILABLE 

BY REQUEST
479-839-3231MARY LOU NEIL CRYSTAL TAYLOR 

ARTIST POINT
David & Angie Lovett

19924 Hwy 71 N
Mountainburg, AR 72946

_________________________________
__

479-369-2226   
We have on a large selection of locally 

made 
soy candles and gift boxes.

We have an exciting collection of locally made 
jams, jellies and butters!

We offer Raw Honey 

From local bee keepers

Lodging Available with an awe-inspiring view!

Come by and browse in our relaxed atmosphere 
and have a cup of coffee on us.

Homemade Fudge and Peanut Clusters!
Local Jewelry, Polished Rocks and Minerals

Now offering 
ARKANSAS DIAMONDS

Take a nice hike to see the waterfalls.

9 - 5
7 Days
A Week

Economy Curtains....
Tired of trying to find window curtains to match your shower cur-
tain? Aren’t they expensive too!

Well, use on of your towels!!!  A large bath towel can be a great 
window dressing, or if your window is big, use two towels and a 
simple $3 curtain rod with rubber cup ends, or j-hooks.  Just flip the 
top part of the towel over enough to sew one long seam and make 
a place to run curtain rod through...

Cut towel up the middle and you can surge or sew those two 
ends...

The rest is already hemmed from the towel manufactured!!

Some towels have nice embroidered/sashed/designer ends.  This 
really dresses a window.

Also the heft of a towel brings both good privacy coverage on win-
dow and holds cold and heat in or out for improving heating/air 
conditioning bills! And towels are so cheap you can make a change 
frequently, when tired of the curtain, it can be cut into  hand towel 
sizes, washcloth sizes, clean-up pieces...
Have fun!!
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Sky-Vue Lodge

More than just your favorite pizza place. 

Lodging in our Bed and Breakfast cabins for out of town guests, birthdays, or 
special anniversary getaways. 

$55 to $85 per night.

“Vue” our website at www.skyvuecabins.com 

Can’t travel far because of rising gas prices? Try a night or two at Sky-Vue.

Just leave your cell phone at home and no one will find you!

76 years of serving the Winslow area.

15% discount with this advertisement. 

Sky-Vue also has the only private meeting room in the area. Great for birthdays, 
anniversaries, family reunions, and receptions. 

And of course,

Sky-Vue Pizza 

Now serving Winslow for over 13 years!
Every Friday and Saturday night 5:00 to 9:00

 

479-634-2003

Out of town reservations 800-782-2003

4 miles south of Winslow on US 71
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HEATING    AIR CONDITIONING   
REFRIGERATION

      

SERVICE AND INSTALLATION
RESIDENTIAL  AND COMMERCIAL

SERVING WINSLOW AND SURROUNDING AREA
	     HVACR LICENSE # 0151957

	                          INSURED	

   LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED FOR OVER
20 YEARS BY EDWARD HERZOG

CALL:  479-634-2013 Res. or 479-957-4379 Cell 
FOR ALL YOUR HEATING AND COOLING NEEDS
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OPAL’S RESALE SHOP
648 W. Van Buren Ave

Winslow, AR 72959

 OPEN EVERY FRIDAY & SATURDAY
8 AM TO 5 PM

Just received:  Baby Crib, Like new Stroller, Car Seat 
Lots and Lots of like new baby items some still with 

tags on them.

Come Browse!!!

LETA’S
 BEAUTY SHOP

Shampoo & Set - Permanents
Open Tuesday, Thursday 
and Friday  8:00 - 5:00 

or by appointment
479-634-2531
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Velvet Ridge 

The trio, Velvet Ridge, 
will be playing and sing-
ing at the First Baptist 
Church on July 9th at 7 
PM.
Everyone is invited to 
come and listen to this 
very special group.  
Fellowship and refresh-
ments will follow.  We 
hope to see you there.

A very special thank 
you to Gary Baltrusch 
who has done such 
a nice job of booking 
some of the very best 
gospel groups each 
month.  Gary, We really 
appreciate you.



Homemade Pies, 
Cakes & Breads

Gas & Diesel

Pizza

Open 6:00 AM to 9:00 PM 
7 Days a Week

Breakfast and Lunch 
Served Daily

Sandwiches & Soda

Cigarettes and Tobacco 
Products

Phone Orders 
Welcome

Groceries & Picnic Supplies

Loafer’s Table

“LiveWire” Entertainment

“Gossip Bench”
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WITHIN WINSLOW
2009  ADVERTISING RATES

Monthly

Full Page					      $20.00
Half Page					       10.00
1/4 page  					          8.00	
Business Card Size  			        5.00	

	  
Buy a full year, get 2 months free
Buy six months get 1 month free

Contact Ginger Fritch  479-634-5332 or
Jo Kyle 479-634-3105

BRENTWOOD CEMETERY

Do you have friends or family buried in 
the Brentwood Cemetery north of Win-
slow, Arkansas?  Please help us keep 
the lawn mowed by sending a contri-
bution to;
Brentwood Cemetery Fund, % Mrs. 
Beverly Stout, 15653 Canfield Rd, West 
Fork, AR 72774.  Phone 479-839-2119

YOGA
IN

WINSLOW

Please note new time!
Every Thursday at 5:00

Winslow High School Building

Led by
Steve Anderson

Cost $5.00

Bring a Mat or Blanket
Everyone Welcome

17



Logic 2000
By Lonnie Trent

172 Billion
My cars are insured with AIG, or what was AIG. They have changed their 
name now to 21st Century Insurance. They had to because their name 
became a sore spot with the American public.

We all know why. Bush Jr. gave AIG eighty-some billion in bail out before 
leaving office, and then when Barack took over, he gave them another 
eighty-some billion. They both gave the same explanation that AIG was 
too big to allow to go under - like General Motors isn’t big?

I couldn’t figure out why it was like pulling teeth for General Motors and 
Chrysler to squeeze five or six billion out of them yet congress quickly ap-
proved 172 billion for some insurance company? Common sense would 
tell us that AIG will never be able to pay it back. 172 Billion? Never! It is 
like a gift on a silver platter and from us because it is taxpayer money!
I also have a long-term association with Met-life, which is surely one of 
the largest insurance companies in America. I remember hearing about 
Metropolitan Life Insurance a half-century ago and only recently heard of 
AIG. Could Met Life get 172 billion out of the government? I’m afraid all 
they would get is advise on how to proceed with bankruptcy. After prob-
ing for some time, and listening carefully, I finally found out why AIG was 
given more money than some countries are worth.

AIG takes care of the retirement funds for the US congress.

I immediately understood. I don’t suppose it would matter if AIG needed 
a trillion dollars to stay in business, congress would approve it, and I’m 
sure AIG knows that. They had a noose around Bush’s neck and now 
they have one around Obama’s neck. When our representatives go to 
Washington, their first concern is obviously for old number one, and if 
we review the voting record of our US Senators, they fall right in line at 
the bottom of the barrel. They voted for a raise for their own salaries and 
against a raise for Medicare.

I had high hopes for Obama when he took office because he was guar-
anteeing that changes would be made. I don’t care if he is Democrat Or 
Republican if he does what needs to be done, but I can see now that we 
were better off with Bush, or at least as well off.

For example, the people have made it a big issue to secure the southern 
border every election. Bush Sr. wouldn’t do it, Clinton wouldn’t do it, nor 
would Bush Jr. That’s a total of 20 years and now we have another one 
that will not do it. In fact, he hadn’t been in office for 100 days and wanted 
to grant amnesty to all illegal aliens.

Of the people, by the people and for the people are words that mean 
nothing if the government refuses to do what the people want regardless 
of who is voted in.

The First Baptist Church will kick off their Vacation Bible School with a Cook-Out on Sunday, July 26th from 
5:00 - 6:00 PM.  Bible School will be from 6:00 - 8:00 Sunday thru Thursday.  All children age 3 through 12th 
grade are welcome to attend.  For more information call 479-634-7191
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Food Pantry

 First Baptist Church, Downtown Winslow
Call The Nesbitts for assistance or to donate food 

479-634-7026
Neighbors helping neighbors

 

NOTICE

YOUR INHERITANCE IS WAITING
AND UNCLAIMED.

INQUIRE AT
BUNYARD CHURCH
SUNDAY 10:00 AM
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Brentwood Community 
Church 

The Pastor’s Pen

BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH IS PUTTING ON A CHRIST-
MAS IN JULY SALE !!!!

LOTS OF DIFFERENT STUFF.  NOT ALL CHRISTMAS STUFF.  COME 
AND SEE!!!

Please come and help us raise money for our church and our prison 
ministry and get your Christmas shopping done early.

Saturday JULY 18, 2009  9:00 -3:00

BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH
17044 S. HWY 71 Across from Brentwood Community Cemetery

THEY HAVE COMMITTED CRIMES SOME SERIOUS.  
THIS MAY NOT BE THEIR FIRST TIME IN PRISON.
WE ALL HAVE HEARD THEM SAY “I’M GOING TO CHANGE THIS 
TIME.”

BUT JESUS NEVER GAVE UP ON US EVEN THOUGH WE SAID, “I’M 
GOING TO CHANGE THIS TIME”

SHOULD WE GIVE UP ON THEM?

WHAT WOULD JESUS DO?

PAM KUGEL
SHOUT OUT PRISON MINISTRY
479-466-8495

A CHRISTMAS IN JULY SALE!!!!  Come and see what we will have.  
Christmas will be here before you know it.  We will have some great stuff. 
It will be held inside the Church.  We are located right across from the 
Brentwood Cemetery.

We hope all the fathers had a Happy Fathers Day!!

HELPING HANDS FOOD PANTRY

To much month and not enough money?  Please call pastor jim at 466-
8491 and leave your name and number.  He will get back with you and 
set up a time to come to the church or for him to deliver.

SHOUT OUT PRISON MINISTRY

We send a Christian news letter to over 295 inmates through  out Arkan-
sas and to 4 inmates in 4 different states. If you know of any one who 
would benefit from this news letter, please call Pam Kugel at 466-8495 
and leave their name and ADC# if possible or state they are in and they 
will be added to the list.  Several have been saved.   Any donations would 
be appreciated.

Fellowship dinner every last Sunday of the month.  It is free come 
and get to know us.

SERVICES:  SUNDAY SCHOOL:   10:00
	        MORNING SERVICE  11:00

PASTOR JIM KUGEL

A Little Christian Humor  
 Jesus and Satan were having an on-going argument about who was 
better on the computer. They had been going at it for days, and frankly 
God was tired of hearing all the bickering.

 Finally fed up, God said, ‘THAT’S IT! I have had enough. I am going to 
set up a test that will run for two hours, and from those results, I will judge 
who does the better job.’

 So Satan and Jesus sat down at the keyboards and typed away.

 They moused.		   They faxed.

 They e-mailed.		   They e-mailed with attachments.

 They downloaded.	  They did spreadsheets!

 They wrote reports.	  They created labels and cards.

They created charts and graphs.   They did some genealogy reports.

 They did every job known to man.

 Jesus worked with heavenly efficiency and Satan was faster than hell.

 Then, ten minutes before their time was up, lightning suddenly flashed  
across the sky, thunder rolled, rain poured, and, of course, the power 
went off..

 Satan stared at his blank screen and screamed every curse word known 
in the underworld.

 Jesus just sighed..

 Finally the electricity came back on, and each of them restarted their 
computers. Satan started searching frantically, screaming:

 ‘It’s gone! It’s all GONE! ‘I lost everything when the power went out!’

Meanwhile, Jesus quietly started printing out all of his files from the past 
two hours of work.

Satan observed this and became irate.

‘Wait!’ He screamed. ‘That’s not fair! He cheated! How come he has all 
his work and I don’t have any?’

God just shrugged and said,

Jesus saves.!

21



ASSEMBLY OF GOD
Jon Davis, Pastor   Ph 479-634-5581
SUNDAY SCHOOL			     10:00 A.M. 
WORSHIP		                              11:00 A.M.
EVENING SERVICE		      	     6:30 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	    	     7:00 P.M.
YOUTH SERVICE  Wed	             	    7:00 P.M.  

BIDVILLE COMMUNITY
Eugene Provence, Pastor   
PH. (479) 634-3018
SUNDAY SCHOOL			      10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP				       11:00 A.M.
EVENING SERVICE			        7:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	   	      7:00 P.M.

BLACKBURN COMMUNITY
Marsha Cooley, Pastor
SUNDAY SCHOOL			      10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP SERVICE                 	    11:00 A.M.	

BRENTWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH
17044 Hwy 71 S., Winslow, AR
Jim Kugel, Pastor  479-466-8492
Sunday School				        10:00 AM
Morning Service			         11:00 AM
Evening Service			           6:00 PM	
		   
BRENTWOOD HILLTOP CHAPEL
SEVENTH–DAY ADVENTIST CHURCH
Located on Washington Co. Rd. 39
Larry Smith, Pastor                      
Ph. (479) 634-3323 
             SABBATH (SATURDAY)
SABBATH SCHOOL                   	     9:30 A.M.
WORSHIP SERVICE	              	   11:00 A.M.
  
BUNYARD CHURCH
Jerry Bromley PH. (479) 200-3535
SUNDAY SCHOOL		   	   10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP				      11:00 A.M.

FELLOWSHIP BAPTIST 

SUNDAY SCHOOL			       9:45 A.M.  
WORSHIP				      11:00 A.M.	
EVENING SERVICE	            	                  6:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	                  7:00 P.M.

HAZEL VALLEY COMMUNITY CHURCH
Jasper Hankens, Pastor
PH 479-442-7842
SUNDAY SCHOOL			      10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP				       11:00 A.M.
EVENING SERVICE (SUNDAY)	      6:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	   	      7:00 P.M

LADY OF THE OZARKS CATHOLIC CHURCH
  Father Jack Vu,  Sacramental Minister
Dan Daily, Deacon
SUNDAY EUCHERIST SERVICES 	    9:45 A.M.  
1ST AND 5TH SUNDAY’S MASS     	  12:00 P.M.

PIGEON CREEK FREEWILL BAPTIST CHURCH 
1421 Pigeon Creek Rd. Mt. Burg
Justin D. Allen, Pastor  PH.(479) 369-4042 
SUNDAY SCHOOL			     9:45 A.M.
WORSHIP				    10:45 A.M.
EVENING SERVICE			     6:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE		    7:00 P.M.

UNITED METHODIST  
Gary Lunsford, Pastor
WORSHIP		            		    9:00 A.M.
CHILDREN’S CHURCH     	                9:00 A.M.
SUNDAY SCHOOL		               10:30 A.M. 
BIBLE STUDY	Wednesday  		    7:00 P.M.
.      	
UNITED PENTECOSTAL
Darrell Runyan, Pastor     
Hwy 71 North, Winslow
SUNDAY SERVICE              		    2:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY		    7:30 P.M.

UNITY COVENANT CHURCH 
Brian Bowerman, Pastor
PH 479-839-3948
14680 Union Starr Rd West Fork, AR
www.unitycovenant.org
WORSHIP 
SUNDAY MORNING			   10:00 AM
SUNDAY EVENING			     6:00 PM
WEDNESDAY EVENING		    7:00 PM

WINFREY VALLEY TABERNACLE
Brother Roy Biswell, Pastor
SUNDAY SCHOOL	    		  10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP		        	              11:00 A.M.	
EVENING SERVICE		                 6:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	                7:00 P.M.

WINSLOW CHURCH OF CHRIST
 P.O. Box 40    Winslow, AR  72959
Ron Parsley, Minister
                   SUNDAY
SEARCH ON CHANNEL 29/40  	    7:30 a.m.
MORNING BIBLE STUDY	  	  10:00 A.M.
MORNING WORSHIP	             	              10:45 A.M.	
EVENING WORSHIP	               	    6:00 P.M.  
WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY	                 7:00 P.M.

WINSLOW FIRST BAPTIST

SUNDAY SCHOOL			   10:00 A.M.
WORSHIP				    11:00 A.M.	
YOUTH SERVICE	           	                6:00 P.M.  
EVENING SERVICE		   	   6:00 P.M.
WEDNESDAY EVE SERVICE	  	   6:30 P.M.

FOR CHANGES CALL LARRY SMITH AT 634-3323, OR 
E-MAIL larrysmith12@juno.com
Thank you for letting me serve you, 

WINSLOW AREA CHURCHES INVITE YOU TO ATTEND THE CHURCH OF YOUR CHOICE
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